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Town of East Hampton 
Water Pollution Control Authority 
P.O. Box 218, 20 Gildersleeve Drive 

East Hampton, Connecticut 06424-0218 
Telephone (860) 267-2536, Fax (860) 267-9913 

 
September 3,2019 
 
Ms. Lori Mathieu 
Public Health Section Chief 
410 Capitol Avenue, MS#12DWS 
Hartford, CT. 06134-0308 
 
Re: East Hampton – Plan of action 
                                 Village Center Water (PWSID: CT0429031) 
                                  Royal Oaks Water (PWSID: CT0429121) 
 
Dear Ms. Mathieu: 
 
The Town of East Hampton has come up with a plan of action for the 2 water systems 
that have tested positive for PFAS.  The Town feels that the source water as well as the 
treated water test results are below the action level set by the EPA and the CT DPH of 70 
PPT, we should remain on the cautious side. 
 
The Town of East Hampton plans on posting our PFAS notice on the town website as 
well as mailing out a copy to all of the town water system users in the Village Center and 
Royal Oaks Systems. The town plans on having a public forum with the help from DPH 
in the near future. 
 
The town would operate the Village Center well #1 on an alternating bases with well #2 
since the treated water tests show non-detect. Both wells are treated through 4 Carbon 
Filters with Calgon Filtrasorb 400 media which has been replaced in 2019. The town will 
test the treated water for PFAS quarterly for the next year to ensure that the carbon is 
working. 
 
The town will operate the Memorial School well as needed to supplement the Royal Oaks 
System since this well is well below 70PPT. The town will install a Carbon Filter on the 
well at the Memorial School to treat the school well. We will install one 6 cubic foot 
filter loaded with Calgon Filtrasorb 400 carbon media. The town will test the treated 
water for PFAS quarterly for the next year in accordance with appropriate protocols to 
insure that the carbon is working. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Scott Clayton 
Public Utilities Administrator 
XC: David Cox   
       Russell Melmed 
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